Appendix A
Participant Interview Request Email

Hello! 

The MLA Rising Stars 2019-2020 cohort is writing to inquire if we might interview you as part of our Rising Stars project for this year. We are researching the community reorganization formally instituted in 2019, and you have been mentioned as a person who would be a good interview subject as regards the transition, whether because of your involvement with the transition or because of your role as MLA leadership at the time. 

We aim to conduct interviews via Zoom between November 1 and December 20. The interviews should take 30 minutes to an hour, and will be recorded. The audio recordings will be kept until May 2020, and written transcripts may be kept up to a year. In presentations and writings, no names will be associated with any direct quotes chosen to be illustrative of a point, and the majority of information will be synthesized and presented through summary and thematic analysis. The questions are scripted and will all be asked of each interview subject. From our interviews, we hope to gain a better understanding of the community reorganization, and how we can take the lessons learned from the reorganization to future changes for MLA. We cannot do this project without the insight of key community members like you, and are very appreciative of your willingness to participate! 

Please use this poll (https://doodle.com/poll/mgdwif8hncnsnrbw) to indicate your availability, focusing your availability on the month of November first. If we cannot find a time, need to reschedule, or schedule a second meeting, we will resend the link to this poll. We will reach out to you with a date and time for an interview as soon as possible.

Please let us know if you have questions or feedback, or wish to nominate another leader to be interviewed in your stead. 

Best, 

Kelsa Bartley
Kathryn Houk
Jane Morgan-Daniel
Elaina Vitale
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